MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

VILLAGE OF BELMONT - COUNTY OF ALLEGANY

FEBRUARY 7, 2022

Present:  Mayor DeTine, Trustees: Grantier, Frisk, Schmitt and Mapes.

Absent:  0.

Employees: 0.

Public:  Bill Davis and Scott Mattison (MRB Group), Vince Evans and Casey Jones.

Mayor DeTine opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.

The Board pledged the flag.

Minutes of the previous meeting read and approved on a motion by Trustee Grantier, 2nd by Trustee Schmitt and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s.

Mayor DeTine asked for a moment of silence for the sudden loss of GVCS teacher Julia Deichmann.

Bill Davis and Scott Mattison reviewed the meeting held previously with the Village DPW workers.  They reviewed 3 possible projects:  #1 water distribution system.  There is possible funding through the HUD CDBG grant program.  MRB will set up a conference call with a HUD representative.  They reviewed the targeted streets for water main replacement.  #2 is sewer main replacement on Greenwich Street due to problems with inflow and infiltration.  The first step would be an engineering plan to submit for possible funding.  #3 is improvements at the water treatment plant.  The system has good water sources in place.  MRB has provided a proposal for a complete engineering report for upgrading the treatment plant.  The well level sensors will need to be repaired prior to MRB Group beginning work on the engineering report.

Casey Jones discussed income levels in the Village and the required levels to qualify for CDBG Funding.

Mayor DeTine reviewed the police report and schedule.  Motion to accept the police report and schedule made by Trustee Frisk, 2nd by Trustee Grantier and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s.  Mayor DeTine discussed the situation with individuals passing the garbage truck and following to closely and possibly causing a dangerous situation.  He would like to address this with a notice on the Village Facebook page and he will inform the police department.

Motion to approve the water and sewer billing adjustments made by Trustee Mapes, 2nd by Trustee Grantier and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s.

Motion to approve the water and sewer billing control accounts made by Trustee Frisk, 2nd by Trustee Mapes and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s.

Motion to adopt the BAN Renewal Resolutions for the police car mad by Trustee Frisk, 2nd by Trustee Schmitt and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s.

Motion to adopt the BAN Renewal Resolution for the Water System Improvements made by Trustee Grantier, 2nd by Trustee Mapes and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s.

The clerk discussed and recommended a sewer rate increase of 5% effective with the July 1, 2022 billing.  The board agrees tp have further discussions on this matter.

Mayor DeTine reviewed the Allegany County Highway Superintendents Association Inter Municipal Agreement.  He would like to have Chelsea the Streets Department contact in the agreement.  Motion to have the Mayor sign the agreement made by Trustee Mapes, 2nd by Trustee Schmitt and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s.

Mayor DeTine reviewed the employment application received for the deputy clerk position.

Mayor DeTine reviewed the letter from NYS DOT outlining the Route 19 falls bridge repair project.  They will repair the joints and resurface the bridge some time this summer.  The bridge will be closed for 20 days and traffic will be rerouted on Greenwich and Genesee streets.

Motion to accept payroll records and pay the bills on Abstract #9 made by Trustee Grantier, 2nd by Trustee Frisk and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s as follows:  General $19,447.79, Fire Department $3,757.02, Water $31,156.98 and Sewer $6,559.71.

Casey Jones discussed the NYS program that will pay past due water and sewer bills.  The Federal Government funds the program.  He asked if the Village has a Emergency Management Officer.  The Mayor responded that he is the Emergency Management Officer.  The clerk will include the flier related to the past due water and sewer bill program with the late notices for water and sewer bills.  Casey and the Mayor discussed the distribution of the masks and test kits for Covid by the county.  The Mayor was never contacted to assist in the program.

Mayor DeTine informed the board that the cylinders on the garbage packer are leaking and need to be rebuilt.  The DPW employees found a place that will do it for $1500.  Motion to approve made by Trustee Mapes, 2nd by Trustee Frisk and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s.

Motion to accept the water department monthly pumping report made by Trustee Schmitt, 2nd by Trustee Mapes and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no's.

Motion to accept the sewer flow chart made by Trustee Frisk, 2nd by Trustee Mapes and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s.

Motion to enter executive session for discussion of personnel made by Trustee Schmitt, 2nd by Trustee Mapes and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s at 7:50 PM.

Mayor DeTine reopened the regular meeting at 8:15 PM.

Trustee Schmitt informed the board that she attended a demonstration for a street sweeper with the DPW employees.

Trustee Schmitt discussed tree planting in the Village.  The Tree City USA program requires the Village to have a tree board, a tree ordinance, a tree line item in the Village budget and an arborist.  We should continue with Don Skinner running the current tree program.

The board discussed the status of the South Street former Belmont School property.  At this point there are no updates on the sale of the property.

Meeting adjourned on a motion by Trustee Frisk, 2nd by Trustee Grantier and carried on a vote of 5 ayes and 0 no’s at 9:05 PM.









Respectfully Submitted,









Richard J. Hoshal









Clerk/Treasurer

